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Sherwood Forest Road Maintenance District
Prudential Committee Meeting

Date: Saturday, February 16, 2019
Time: 9:30 AM

Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA

MINUTES - DRAFT
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Vernice D. Cowell (Vice Chair), Peter Giano, Stanley C. Taylor, and Timothy D. Hawkes, and Charles Andrews (Road Superintendent).
Absent:  Leonard R. Daigneault and Robert Crosier
Also present and Robert T. Ronzio Clerk/Treasurer. 

Public Present: Mr. Craig Willis & Paul Willis. 
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Dr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 9:32 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Dr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Mr. Taylor made a motion to dispense with reading the procedural provisions of the OML. Ms. Cowell seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous. Dr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Dr. Lerner noted that Mr. Ronzio would be recording the meeting for his brother. Dr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 
1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements – None
2. Approval of Prudential Committee January Meeting Minutes - Mr. Ronzio passed out the minutes of the tax classification hearing held in December. Committee members read and review the minutes. Mr. Taylor makes a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Mr. Giano seconded; Unanimous Approval. 

3. Winter Roads  
a. Plowing and Sanding Report - Mr. Andrews stated that all is going well. The roads are being plowed and sanded frequently due to the almost weekly snow events. 

b. Proprietors Inquiries and Complaints (Nicora 59 Jeffrey Drive) - Mr. Ronzio stated that he received a call from Mr. Nicora. Dr. Lerner also stated that he also spoke with Mr. Nicora. Mr. Willis stated that Mr. Nicora had a residence on a small dead-end road that is located off of Winter Drive. He reminded the committee that his crews always try to first clear the main roads, next work on the secondary feeder roads and then the tertiary roads. Mr. Willis noted that the complaint has been addressed and the proprietor is now satisfied. Committee members briefly discussed another complaint regarding a large camper parked on or within the right of way of Bowman’s Lane.  Mr. Willis stated that the camper hasn’t impeded plowing of the road and his vehicles have not had a problem. 

c.  Material Stockpile - Type and Amount - Mr. Willis stated that there is plenty of material at his staging site. Mr. Ronzio stated that the sand/salt pile has been replenished with over $8,000.00 dollars of material. 

d.  Road Closure Report and Winter Parking Notice - Dr. Lerner stated that there are no additional road that need to be opened.

4. General Roads - Mr. Andrews reported that the contractor had been very busy plowing and sanding in January so no general roadwork was scheduled or done which is normal during the winter season.
a. Update on Maid Marian/Lancelot Lake Bank Stabilization Project – Nothing new to report as the project is scheduled for work sometime after the spring mud season. 
b. Street Signs - Missing and Replacement Report - Mr. Ronzio stated that as he recently traveled throughout the community he discovered many missing road signs. He suggested that come spring, the road superintendent should be directed to do a thorough job compiling a list of signs to be replaced, as this is a public safety issue. Mr. Ronzio also noted that some of the current road signs like those on Old Carriage Road are incorrectly spelled and need to be replaced as well.
c. Road Designations - Primary/Secondary/Tertiary - Committee members again discussed the necessity for different road designations. The committee indicated that since the primary roads carried the bulk of the traffic they needed to receive priority whenever possible. The primary roads such as Sir Galahad Drive, Prince John Drive, Jesters Lane all begin at the entrances on Route 20 and in the case of Wells Road where the pavement ends and Sherwood Drive begins. Other primary roads include: King Richard Drive, Olde Carriage Road, and Sir Walter Court. Mr. Ronzio stated of immediate concern are the four primary entrance roads, which need to be taken care of first as they receive the most use. He noted that Jester’s Lane was going to be in terrible shape once mud season starts due to the high water table throughout the area.
5. Waterways - Mr. Andrews stated that he would have the contractor check and clear snow from the ditch lines to give the melting snow a clear path to the roadside waterways. He reported that this is the most efficient way to prepare for mud season. Committee members all agreed. 
a. Driveway Curb Cut/Culvert Policy (Installation, Repair and Replacement) - Mr. Ronzio again reminded the committee that the current policy is outdated and in need of a thorough review. Committee members agreed to address the policy and its associated rules this summer. 
b. Windrow & Sod and Berm Removal vs. Intermittent Breaks – Tabled until after the spring thaw. 
c. Existing Culvert Replacements (Sir Galahad Dr. & Arrow Ln.) - Mr. Ronzio stated that this location is adjacent to Arrow Beach. He noted that some work needs to be done to open the culvert or replace it as melting snow is making the road very icy. 
d. New Installation Hearing Notification Requirements - Mr. Ronzio stated that any new culvert instillation requires abutter notification and a public hearing. He briefly informed the committee regarding this process. Dr. Lerner noted that he would discuss this with Mr. Andrews in greater detail.
e. Roadway Traveled Surface Widths vs. Designated Design Widths - Dr. Lerner stated that the traveled surface of the roads vary. He indicated each road was purposefully designed and design widths in Sherwood Forest vary due to amount of vehicular traffic the road was expected to carry. He emphasized that the roadway actually extends on both sides of the traveled way and ditching in this portion of the roadway removes water and prevents flooding. Committee members briefly discussed and agreed that this is a critical issue, which needed to be addressed. 
f. Culvert Replacements and New Installation Hearing Notification (vic Fountain Court & Golden Knight Lane) – Mr. Andrews stated that several culverts require replacement Dr. Lerner stated that due to the involvement of the Conservation Commission with the Maid Marian Lane culvert the committee should proceed cautiously. He stated that is would be wise to involve the Conservation Commission beforehand to preclude them from issuing an enforcement order because of jurisdictional issues.  The committee discussed that matter and proceeded to halt all culvert replacements until the matter was brought before the Conservation Commission. Mr. Andrews was informed to place cones or other warning devices to alert residents to the hazards and inform the contractor to halt all culvert replacements. Mr. Taylor made a motion to halt culvert work until the district gets an answer from the Conservation Commission. Mr. Daigneault seconded: Unanimous approval. 
6.  Road Maintenance Contracts – STATUS Update

a. Roadside Mowing Contract Preparation for Summer 2019 - Tabled for a future meeting.  
b. Roadside Woody Overhang Trimming and Sapling Removal- Tabled for a future meeting.  
7.  Opt-Out Requests - Mr. Ronzio stated that he has not received any Opt-Out requests.
8. Expanded Voting Rights Status – Dr. Lerner stated that Attorney Goodman is currently working with the Town Clerk as well as state representative Smitty Pignatelli on this matter. Dr. Lerner stated that the document review is very close to being completed by the appropriate committee and that hearing should soon follow. Mr. Ronzio stated that he had received a transcript of the ongoing correspondence from Attorney Goodman. Dr. Lerner reported that he visited Attorney Goodman’s office this week prior to the meeting and briefly spoke with her about the timeline.
9. Website Reporting & Monthly Activity - Ms. Cowell reported on the District website. She stated that the district website had a total of twenty-five (25) visitors with sixteen (16) from location within the U.S. and nine (9) from China this past month.
10. Other business to come before the Committee  
a. Road Opening - Dr. Lerner stated that he received communication from a property owner on Minstrel’s Way who was concerned about the lack of maintenance on this road.  Mr. Willis confirmed that Minstrel’s Way hasn’t been maintained for a long time. Mr. Ronzio states that if there isn’t a house on the road, the district policy in the past has been to not fully maintain these roadways. He stated that once homes are built then the road would be maintained yearly to the same standard as other road with dwellings in the community. Mr. Willis informed the committee that there are poles and wires alongside the road so it should be minimally maintained in case there is a power outage. He suggests keeping the road surface to be occasionally graded in the event emergency workers need access. Dr. Lerner thanked Mr. Willis for his input.

b. State Ethic Update - Dr. Lerner reminded everyone on the committee that they needed to be current with the State Ethics/Conflict of Interest statute. Mr. Ronzio informed the committee about a recent violation in a Berkshire community where a fine was levied on a public official. 

11. Public Input – None
12. Review Correspondence - Previously reviewed.
13. Warrant #7 FY2019 - Mr. Ronzio reviews the warrant that he has prepared with Committee members present, addressing questions and concerns as they arise. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Ms. Cowell seconded, and the warrant was unanimously approved. 
a. Monthly Accounting, Bank Statement - Read and reviewed.
b. Bank & Town Tax Collector Notifications - Read and reviewed.
14. Adjournment – Mr. Taylor made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Ms. Cowell seconded; Unanimous approval. The meeting adjourned at 10:25 AM.
Schedule next meeting for March 23, 2019.  
